
 

 

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
Manitowoc Board of Education 

October 29, 2015 
 
A special meeting (workshop) of the Board of Education was called to order by Board President 
Keith Shaw at 5:20 p.m. Members present were: Ms. Karen Rohrer, Ms. Linda Gratz,  
Mr. Dave Nickels, Mr. Dave Longmeyer, Ms. Barbara Herrmann, Ms. Catherine Shallue (arrived 
approximately 5:40 p.m.), and Mr. Keith Shaw. Also in attendance were Superintendent  
Mark Holzman and Dr. Louis Birchbauer, Wisconsin Association of School Boards (WASB) 
Consultant. 
 
Dr. Birchbauer led the Board members and Superintendent in an extensive, well planned 
leadership session. Points and topics discussed were: 

 Leadership evaluation 

 Goal development and setting 

 Organizational effectiveness 

 Roles – relationship – trust 

 Leadership 
 
Excellent participation along with personal reflective comments were shared throughout the 
session. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Barbara Herrmann, seconded by Karen Rohrer, and carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m. 
 
        
 
      
Keith Shaw 
Board President 
 
 
 


